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VCTC Mourns the Loss of Ventura County Supervisor Carmen Ramirez 

CAMARILLO, Calif. – The Ventura County Transportation Commission (VCTC) joins the entire 
Ventura County community in mourning the sudden loss of Ventura County Board of 
Supervisors Chair Carmen Ramirez.  

As a county supervisor, Ramirez also served as one of VCTC’s 17 commissioners. She joined 
VCTC in 2021 and represented the agency on the California Association of Councils of 
Governments (CALCOG). 

“I am greatly saddened by this tragedy. I have known Carmen for many years, and had the 
privilege of serving with her on VCTC and other public boards. Carmen is one of the finest 
public servants I know,” said VCTC Chair and Camarillo City Council Member Tony Trembley.  

VCTC Executive Director Martin Erickson said Ramirez was a strong advocate for safe, 
accessible and equitable transportation options for all.  

“Her voice and passion for helping those in Ventura County will be greatly missed. VCTC 
extends its deepest sympathy to her family, her friends and the community that she worked so 
tirelessly to support.” 

 

About the Ventura County Transportation Commission 

The Ventura County Transportation Commission is the regional transportation planning agency 
committed to keeping Ventura County moving. Program information is available at 
goventura.org. 
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